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December 2020

Dear Pastors & Friends,

We are so grateful for the wonderful privilege the Lord has given us over the last 15 years to be His ambassadors in Chile.
After two years of deputation ministry, the Lord has given us 13 blessed years in Chile as church planters. All in all it has been
a most amazing experience witnessing the Lord do “exceeding abundantly above all that we ask or think.”

However, after much prayer we believe that the Lord is closing this chapter of our life and preparing for us a new one. We will
be returning stateside by the end of this year. This may come as a surprise to many, but it has been something we have
prayed over for some time and recently the Lord confirmed that a move back was in His plan.

We couldn’t write this letter without expressing our gratitude for so many from our pastor Timothy Campbell and Old Suwanee
Baptist Church, Macedonia World Baptist Missions and for the man
i P many T Our final week in Chile we ordained Rodolfo Soruco"\
churches that have supported us through the years. Our hope is that - ) i
. as pastor of Trinity Baptist Church. We find
we represented you well and that the transformed lives, planted - , . . , .
; . . ’ ; confidence in knowing the ministry will continue on
churches and trained leaders will continue to yield fruit to your )
because it has been handed off to capable men.

account for many years to come. Pictured below are two men that Rodolfo has
discipled. One of them is —
taking clases in the Bible | § '
College and is interested in
the ministry. That is how
your giving will continue to
yield fruit long after we | %
have left Chile. :

Be praying for Camilo and Mariela.
Their baby Edén is at home, but still
very delicate. They are trusting-the-|§
Lord to get them to Ecuador in His
timing. Their newest projection is
May of 2021. They still need a few
more supporting churches.
facebook.com/familiaencinaecuador

Our time in Chile has been an absolute joy and we have no regrets.
We are not leaving burnt out or frustrated, but rather with joy for
having had the honor to labor in Chile while working alongside a
great team of missionaries, national pastors and churches. | want to
thank in particular Jason Holt, (Vision Baptist Missions) for receiving
us and showing us the ropes so many years ago. Also, | want to
thank lvan Chacon (Macedonia World Baptist Missions), David White
(Baptist International Outreach) and Jaime Smithey (Macedonia
World Baptist Missions) for being such great friends and co-laborers.

Chile and | encourage you to reach out to any of them.

Also the work in Chile has been blessed by the ministry of CORE
(coremissions.org). CORE is a great ministry that facilitates temporary
support for national pastors until the local churches are able to
support them full-time. CORE has been a huge help to several of the
Chilean pastors that have graduated from the Bible college. CORE
has a great system of accountability in place to ensure that the
pastors being supported are of sound doctrine and practice. They
would be an excellent consideration to your missions plan.

Jenny has been busy
with many Bible studies
via Zoom over the last
two months. The Lord
has used  her |
tremendously in Chile '
and her ministry here will be felt for many years to

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions.
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A Letter from my pastor, Timothy Campbell

Dear Fellow Pastors and Churches,
Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ and | hope the Grace of God is rich in your ministry.
| am writing on behalf of Bro. Jason Kenney.

Bro. Jason is a missionary out of Old Suwanee Baptist Church. We are blessed to have 10 Missionary families our
of Old Suwanee and supporting about 100 Missionary families around the World.

Jason has been faithful to the call of God upon his life and to the work in Chile of planting great churches of life
faith and practice. We have visited them in Santiago and have seen with our own eyes and felt with our own
hearts the Spirit of God at work through their ministry. God has His hand upon Bro. Kenney. Sister Jenny has
made a great impact upon the ladies they have ministered to for years. | have been amazed at her desire and her
love for those people. Their children are a great blessing. | have seen them grow up into fine Christians. They
were so involved and faithful to their families mission in Chile.

Bro. Kenney and | have discussed his work many times and now he believes his part of the work in Chile is

complete. He will be coming back to the states to follow God’s will for his life and his family. But his work in Chile

is not over. Because of the faithfulness of this family to preach the Gospel and to train preachers and laymen to

carryon the work and to start other churches, that ministry will go on till Jesus Comes! Now that is Faith Promise
Missions coming to fruition right before our eyes. Praise God.

Thank you so much for supporting the Kenneys, and | know for a fact that there will be many sbuls in heaven
whose names will be in the Book of Life, because you invested in this great work.

Please feel at liberty to call me or Bro. Kenney if you have any questions.

Timothy Alan Campbell
Pastor

Old Suwanee Baptist Church
4118 Old Suwanee Road
Buford, Georgia 30518

770 945 5451
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December 16, 2020
Re: Jason and Jenny Kenney
Dear Pastor and Supporters:

| am writing to share with you that Jason and Jenny Kenney, missionaries to Chile, have resigned from Macedonia World
Baptist Missions. The Kenneys feel the Lord has, for a while, been working in their hearts to open a new door of service
for them.

Brother Jason and Mrs. Jenny have served the Lord in Chile exhaustively and faithfully, establishing several churches and
training many Chileans for the ministry. They are leaving a wonderful host of believers, including pastors and pastors’
wives, and a family going to the country of Ecuador as missionaries.

The Lord has used the Kenney family to do a great and lasting work in the country of Chile, and we are sure that they will
continue to be used in a great way wherever they go. Would you please pray for them as they go forward?

In order to help with the Kenneys transition, Macedonia will continue receiving and forwarding their support through
March 31, 2021. After that time the support will be returned to you.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call us. May the Lord richly bless you as you strive to get the message of
Christ to the world.

Yours for Souls,

M. Dean Hamby
Assistant Director
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